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13 August 2015

Mr Ashleigh Cheong
Key Sites

NSW Department of Planning and Environment

GPO Box 39

SYDNEY  NSW  2001 

 

Ashley.Cheong@planning.nsw.gov.au
 

Dear Ashley

RE: 
Kings Park Waste Metal Recovery, Processing and Recycling Facility (SSD_5041)
Preliminary Response on
EPA Response to Submission letter dated 28 July 2015

Blacktown City Council Response to Submission dated 20 July 2015

DPI Water Email dated 29 July 2015

In order to assist with the Department of Planning and Sell and Parker meeting next week on the above SSD_5041, we provide the below comments for discussion

EPA Response
Attached please find a response sent to the EPA re the above on 7 August 2015. 
We have been advised that the EPA Senior Operations Officer handling the matter will be away for a month. This raises further delay concerns for us in relation to prompt provision of feedback and assessment.
In the Sell and Parker response to EPA we have detailed that there are areas that we can provide further information as required, however we firmly believe that that there are matters that can be addressed from the consent format to the licensing format.
We strongly request that Department of Planning consider conditioning some of these EPA raised matters and transferring them from the consent format to the licensing format in order to assist in the assessment of a SSD that was lodged in March 2014 (18 months ago).
Blacktown City Council response

The issues raised in the BCC response primarily relate to
1. A Stage 2 Detailed Site investigation requirement.

In a previous Land and Environment Court case, relating to this site, there was a ruling  with regard to the requirement for a Stage 2. We will further detail this in our next submission.

2. Issues relating to the proposed Eastern boundary acoustic wall 
We are working with our consultants on this issue and will further detail this in our next submission.
3. Stormwater Management Plan

Further to a meeting with EPA, Sell and Parker have upgraded the stormwater requirements as requested by EPA. The BCC comments detail that they do not agree with the EPA specified Stormwater Management Plan. 

The Department of Planning will be required to make a ruling on this matter as the BCC requirements conflict with the EPA requirements.

DPI Water response
Whilst requiring further reports, we believe many of the raised issues can be addressed. 
However we note that DPI Water may not have visited the site and understand that Council have completed works on Breakfast Creek that include clearing of vegetation, installation of sandstone structures and access paths (potentially without notifying DPI Water) and as a consequence the 50m riparian corridor that is highlighted is unlikely to be achieved.
This issue will be detailed in a further response.

Please also note that we are also continuing to pursue avenues relating to the 2nd DA lodgement.
We look forward to meeting with you next week.

Regards

Catherine Maddox

Property and Development Manager


